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	Date Inspected:
	08/12/2017
	

	Officer:
	HM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Extension to existing stable building

	Site Address/Location:
	Land adjacent to Black Hall Barn Garstang Road Chipping PR3 2QJ

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No representations have been received in respect of this development.

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Highways:
	

	No representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Policy EN2 – Landscape 

National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

	Relevant Planning History:

17/0756- Demolition of existing timber-clad stable building and replacement with one new holiday cottage. (Approved subject to conditions)

14/0637- Stable building for the purpose of commercial holiday stays for horses. (Approved subject to conditions)

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The proposal site is located within the open countryside over 0.5km east of Chipping. The surrounding area is predominantly agricultural in use with isolated residential dwellings. The land proposed for this development lies opposite a small hamlet of Black Hall, consisting of 6 residential dwellings. The development will lie within the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. 

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

The proposal seeks an extension to an already approved timber and stone stable block. The extension will measure approximately 3m by 6m including the hardstanding and overhanging roof on the south (front) elevation. The proposal will directly extend form the approved stables with a ridge height of approximately 4m and an eaves height of approximately 3m. 

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

 The proposal is for the extension of an approved stable to provide a storage space for the already approved stables; as such I feel this will not significantly impact the residential amenity of nearby dwellings.

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The site is prominently located adjacent to a main road within an area of the AONB. Already approved is a stable block, to which this development will extend, and a holiday cottage, these structures will be simple in terms of their visual appearance and the addition of a small extension will not in my opinion affect that further. 

While the proposal is located within the AONB I consider that the extension will have no more additional impact than the already approved stables and holiday cottage may have. The proposed extension to the approved stables will not in my opinion impact the visual amenity of the area any more than what has already been approved.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

With all the above considered I recommend accordingly.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


